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Meeting Minutes |April 30th, 2018 
 

Portland	Public	Schools	Bond	Accountability	Committee	
(BAC)	Location:	BESC	Wy’East	
! !

 
PORTLAND PUBLIC SCHOOLS !
Office of School Modernization 
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Members	present:	
	

	Not	present:	
	
PPS/OSM	staff	present:	
	
	
Board	Liaisons	present:	
	
Board	Members	present:	
	
Public	Present:			
	
	
	

Kevin		
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•! Comment	from	Seyon	Belai:		Commenting	further	on	the	situation	with	Rosa	Martinez.		
Reiterating	the	need	for	the	District	to	have	better	checks	and	balances	
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•! Middle	School	Conversion	–	Initial	funding	allocation	-	$7.4M	
•! Middle	School	Conversion	–	Phase	1	cost	overrun	funding	-	$11.9M	
•! Possible	Grant	HS	additional	funding	commitment	-	$10.0M	
•! Possible	Middle	School	Conversation	–	Phase	2	contingency	planning	-	

TBD	
	

IV. Projects	Update	

•! Franklin	High	School:	
o! The	Franklin	Modernization	is	in	final	closeout.	

	
•! Roosevelt	High	School:	

o! The	Roosevelt	Modernization	is	nearing	the	end	of	Phase	3	and	moving	to	final	
closeout.	

o! Wrapping	up	Phase	3	–	mechanical	systems	being	last	system	to	complete.	
o! Playing	fields	completed	and	handed	over	for	use.	
o! Board	of	education	has	directed	a	hold	on	Phase	4	work	(maker	space).		Board	will	

provide	direction	on	how	to	proceed	within	6	months.			
o! System-wide	testing,	balancing	and	commissioning	continues.	
o! School	still	currently	operating	under	temporary	certificate	of	occupancy.	

!
•! Faubion	Replacement:

o

o

o
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as	a	precaution	for	each	year	of	construction	so	there	was	already	some	cushion.		Subcontractor	
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Dan	Jung	adds:		We	were	a	bit	behind	for	summer	of	2018	and	planning,	which	is	why	we	are	
starting	to	plan	for	summer	2019	early.	
Amy	Kohnstamm	asks:		Will	there	be	work	during	evenings	and	weekends	throughout	the	school	
year?	
Dan	Jung	responds:		Yes.		There	will	be	work	happening	during	the	school	year,	with	the	bigger	more	
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Willy	Paul	states:		We	have	begun	separating	escalation	and	market	conditions.		We	have	found	you	
can’t	really	predict	market	conditions.	
Tom	Peterson	asks:		Why	did	we	go	with	such	a	low	contingency	with	this	bond?		15	percent	seems	
too	low	considering	the	challenges	the	other	projects	have	had.		
Willy	Paul	responds:		That	has	been	thought	of	as	the	industry	standard,	but	really	we	try	to	set	
contingencies	at	20-26	percent.		The	so	called	standard	of	15	percent	doesn’t	really	apply	anymore,	
and	hasn’t	for	some	time	now.	
	
Kevin	Spellman	asks:		How	did	we	go	from	the	pre-bond	budget	to	the	referred	estimates?	
Dan	Jung	responds:		I	do	not	know.	
Amy	Kohnstamm	asks:		The	budget	was	brought	to	the	BAC,	correct?	
Kevin	Spellman	replies:		No,	bond	preparation	is	not	part	of	the	BAC’s	charge.	
Tenzin	Gonta	adds:		We	received	our	first	briefing	on	the	budget	shortly	after	the	bond	was	
approved	by	the	voters.	
Dan	Jung	adds:		Options	will	be	coming	before	the	Board	of	Education	for	Madison,	Lincoln	and	
Benson.		The	BOE	has	indicated	it	does	not	want	a	reduction	in	program.	
Kevin	Spellman	states:		If	our	charge	is	to	build	three	more	Franklins,	we	will	not	be	able	to	stay	on	
budget.	
Tom	Peterson	asks:		Is	there	any	conversation	regarding	a	not	now	scenario?		(Scope	that	could	be	
added	in	at	a	later	date?)	
Dan	Jung	replies:		We	have	already	looked	at	smaller	classroom	sizes	and	things	we	could	do	to	bring	
the	cost	down.		We	have	also	begun	work	on	phasing	ideas.	
Kevin	Spellman	adds:		I	think	we	need	to	keep	in	mind	the	equity	lens	and	what	the	first	schools	got	
compared	to	any	reduction	in	scope.	
Willy	Paul	asks:		Is	there	any	willingness	to	slow	down	the	construction	to	wait	out	escalation?	
Kevin	Spellman	adds:		We	need	to	be	thinking	about	any	option.		Its	100	million	dollars.	
	
Kevin	Spellman	asks
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•! Kevin	Spellman	thanks	everyone	for	coming.	

VII. Adjournment	

•! Kevin	adjourned	the	meeting	at	8:29	PM.	
! !


